
 

June 1, 2023 

 
Special Master Hon. John M. Barkett 
Shook Hardy & Bacon 
Citigroup Center 
201 S. Biscayne Blvd., Suite 3200   By Electronic Mail 
Miami, FL 33131 
jbarkett@shb.com   
 

    Re: United States v. South Florida Water Management District, S.D. Fla. No. 88-1886  
(Everglades Consent Decree) 

 

Dear Special Master Barkett: 

This letter is in response to your request for the Settling Parties’ counsel to provide any updates to 
our April 17, 2023 letter concerning the ongoing studies and potential Working Group 
recommendations for addressing “localized drivers” that may have caused or contributed to the 
WY 2019 exceedance of the Shark River Slough Long Term Limit. 
 
Counsel for the Settling Parties have no update from our April 17 letter.  The Working Group 
continues to meet, and the timeline set forth on page 3 of our letter of February 14, 2023, remains 
accurate. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

    /s/ Judith E. Coleman                 /s/ Julia Lomonico                   
Judith E. Coleman     Julia Lomonico 
Senior Attorney     Managing Attorney 
U.S. Department of Justice    S. Fla. Water Management District 
Environment and Natural Resources Division 3301 Gun Club Road 
Natural Resources Section    West Palm Beach, FL 33406 
P.O. Box 7611      jlomonic@sfwmd.gov 
Washington, D.C. 20044-7611 
judith.coleman@usdoj.gov 
 
     /s/ Charles A. DeMonaco         
Charles A. DeMonaco 
Fox Rothschild LLP 
BNY Mellon Center 
500 Grant Street, Suite 2500 
Pittsburgh, PA 15291 
cdemonaco@foxrothschild.com 
Counsel for Florida Dept. of Environmental Protection 


